To:
Kathleen McGinty


Secretary

From:
Cynthia Carrow

Chair

RE:
Follow-ups to CAC Meetings

Date:
March 23, 2007

The follow-up items resulting from Council’s monthly meetings are provided below as a mechanism to better track issues and commitments.  Requests from previous meetings that remain unresolved are also included; current notations and comments are italicized.  As items are resolved, they will be removed from future reports.  Please note that distribution of materials for the April 17 CAC meeting is scheduled for April 6, 2007.
From the March 2007 meeting:

· With regard to the Selinsgrove/Susquehanna University issue, Council members expressed great concern and therefore we respectfully request additional information on: what contaminants were included in the monitoring; what specific contaminants were identified and cleaned up or contained at the Act 2 site; what health and environmental standards were employed to determine clean-up; and what institutional controls were to be in place.  We also request information on what protocols and procedures are currently in place for coordination with other agencies with respect to both cleaning up contamination and assessing potential health impacts.  Finally, we request a report on shortcomings in these protocols and procedures identified as a result of this situation, along with plans for improving communication and coordination among pertinent agencies and communication with the interested public.

· As previously reported, CAC has formed a workgroup to collaborate with CNRAC to identify potential areas for improving interagency cooperation and coordination of grant programs to best achieve joint watershed conservation goals.  We very much appreciate hearing Deputy Secretary Patrick McDonnell’s expression of the Department’s support for this effort, and look forward to working with the Department as we proceed with this effort.

· We also very much appreciated Cathy Myers presentation on the concepts being considered for amending the Act 537 regulations, and especially her clear invitation for our input at this early stage.  We are collecting comments from the various members of CAC and will be providing input.

From the February 2007 meeting:

· Regarding the public input plan on how to best utilize Title IV funding, CAC has agreed to help to facilitate/moderate the meetings.  Council also recommends that we work with and advise DEP in developing the agendas, presentations, displays, background materials, etc. to be used at the meetings.  Staff is coordinating a conference call with DEP, WPCAMR and workgroup members to finalize plans for proceeding with this effort.
Thank you for your attention to these matters.  If you have any questions, please contact Sue Wilson at 787-4527.
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